
5. APPLICATION NO.0903/H/22

Councillors Fitzpatrick and Paul having previously declared an interest
took no part in the following application.

The committee considered a report (copies of which had been circulated)
by the Head of Planning, Economic Development and Regeneration
concerning an application as follows: -

Application No. Proposal Recommendation

0903/H/22 Two storey extension
to rear and single
storey extension to
side of house, 1
Woodrush Glade,
Adambrae, Livingston

Grant planning
permission subject to
conditions

The committee heard from Margaret Ann Potter, Bob Potter and Xavier
Seneque all speak in support of their objections to the application. They
also heard Bob Potter read out a statement on behalf of Peter Wilson who
had been unable to attend committee and who was also objecting to the
application

The committee then heard from David Boyle, the applicant’s agent, speak
in support of the application. Committee also noted that whilst the
applicant, Mohammad Arif, was in attendance, he did not wish to address
committee but was available to answer questions from members.

Decision

To unanimously approve the recommendation of the report and grant
planning permission subject to the draft conditions attached to the report.


